
UNDERSTANDING  
COMMUNITIES PROJECT  
- Bulletin No 3

The COAG natural disasters review: Delivering to bushfire risk 
communities – a Queensland perspective with application to other 
states.  Alison Cottrell and David Lowe

The recommendations 
concerning bushfires 
include improvements to: 
mitigation strategies; policy 
and planning including 
land use; development and 
building controls; usage of 
consistent risk assessment 
methodologies; consistent 
data collection and research; 
public infrastructure; public 
education; warning systems; 
post-disaster assessments; 
support and restoration for 
social, economic, physical 
and emotional elements; 
legal protection, incentives, 
training and recognition for 
volunteers; and funding for 

mitigation measures in remote 
Indigenous communities.

In order to commence 
the delivery of some of 
the benefits of the COAG 
natural disasters review of 
safer and more sustainable, 
resilient and self-sufficient 
communities the complex 
tasks associated with the 
COAG natural disasters 
recommendations relating 
to bushfires are required to 
be implemented into policy 
and planning areas and 
operationalised into practice 
at all state government and 
local government levels.  

In the short term the burden 
of these types of additional 
responsibilities will fall mostly 
on state governments and lo-
cal governments.  

In the longer term the 
impacts may be felt much 
more by local governments 
and in particular those local 
governments less able to cope 
with such impacts because 
of size, population, revenue 
levels or other reasons.  The 


